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Kia ora - as always at this time of year, Wakatipu High School is very busy right now. There are only three 
school days for seniors until senior prizegiving next Friday, followed by Tutorial Week and then exams - 
which start in two weeks. As well as the focus on finishing studies and preparing for exams, it is also a 
time of year when we celebrate, recognise and reward students.

We have also been doing that this week with our final Excellence and Ad Alta Assemblies in the Houses. It 
is great to see many students receiving recognition for their efforts and achievements, and to be awarding 
junior students for their all-round effort and engagement in the Ākonga Passport (lists of recipients will be 
in next week’s newsletter). Speaking of which, AJ Hackett Bungy have been incredible supporters of this 
programme this year, and this week they presented prizes for the t-shirt design competition totalling 
$1000, with $500 going to winner Molly Richards. As you will see below, AJ Hackett Bungy’s annual Year 
13 Leavers’ bungy jump was last weekend - another amazing example of their very generous support of 
WHS and our students.

At the assemblies this week I spoke about the tertiary Scholarships that our departing Year 13s have 
gained - which currently toal over $367,000! As I noted to other students, this is absolutely amazing and 
what can be gained with a great academic and all-round education.
Also at the assemblies this week the 2020 House Leaders were announced, see below for the list, 
congratulations again to them.

Speechfest was also on Wednesday night this week. Both the junior and senior speakers were amazing, 
with remarkably varied and challenging topics, from sociopaths to capitalism and  ‘what does it mean to 
be a man?’ and everything in between.

Discipline - following last week’s newsletter, we did in fact have the drug detection dog through the school 
yesterday. We have had positive feedback regarding this initiative and it is something that we will do on a 
more regular basis in the future, but please note that we will not provide prior notice again.

Senior Prizegiving - is our most formal ceremony of the year, and is next Friday afternoon. As per last year 
in the new school, only senior prizewinners will attend, but we are going to run a special whole school 
assembly on Friday morning to present the most special awards and the Dux to the entire school. Please 
note that school will finish and buses run from 1150 for juniors and seniors not attending prizegiving - see 
below for more.

Blues Awards - are also at this time of year, with Sporting Blues tonight and Cultural Blues next 
Wednesday. These are important and special evenings which recognise the achievements and service of 
our students.
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Notices

Please click here to view 
Wakatipu High School’s 
Student Notice Board.

Facebook Page

Please see our Facebook page 
for all the latest updates from
Wakatipu High School, and
take a look at our sports page
for news on football, rugby,
snow sports and more. 
Recent posts include the Songs 
of Wakatipu Songwriting Event, 
Year 13 Bungy, WHS band 
performances videos and 
WakaMaths.

Newsletter

School Magazine - will be available to everyone in a digital format this year, and students who also wish to receive a printed copy need to sign 
up to order a copy (which will cost $20) by next Friday.  A form has been emailed to all students.

WHS Foundation Golf Tournament - a reminder that the WHS Foundation are very generous and important supporters of WHS and one of their 
key fundraising events is the annual Golf Tournament at Millbrook on Wednesday 11th December. Please see below for details, including how to 
register. This is always a fantastic day so please get a team together for a great day out for a great cause!

As per my intro, this is a very busy time of year but also an exciting time as we recognise so many of our students all-round efforts and 
achievements. I look forward to seeing many of you at the celebrations of the next week.

Mixed weather ahead for the long weekend - although tomorrow is going to be a great day and Monday won’t be too bad either. Once again, go 
the All Blacks!!

Steve Hall, Principal

http://notices.wakatipu.school.nz/#view-today
https://www.facebook.com/WakatipuHighSchoolQueenstown/
https://www.facebook.com/WakatipuHighSchoolSports/
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Senior Prizegiving 2019

The WHS 2019 Senior Prizegiving is to be held next Friday 1 November from 1pm - 3.30pm in the school theatre. 

An email was sent yesterday to parents and caregivers of all senior students receiving academic and/or special awards. In the email we have 
provided a link to a Google Form - please complete this if you wish to attend, as seating is at a premium; the deadline is 12pm on Wednesday 30 
October. 

Friday will be an early finish for senior students not attending prizegiving as well as junior students - see timetable below:

9:00 - 10:00 Ako time (Music rehearsal)
10:00 - 10:15 Break 1
10:15 - 11:15 Period 2, Line 2 (Prizegiving Rehearsal)
11:15 - 11:45 Full School Assembly (in Te Kirikiri)

Buses run for juniors (and non-prizewinning senior students) from 11:50

11:45 - 12:25 Break 2 (bell at 12:20)
12:25 - 12:45	  Ako time (bell at 12:45)
13:00 - 13:30	 Senior Prizegiving (followed by Ako time, time permitting)

After prizegiving we invite parents to enjoy a cup of tea in the foyer.

Justine Duncan, Assistant Principal

Kia ora 2020 House Leadership

It gives me great pleasure to announce the House Leaders for 2020:

James Rasmussen Deputy Principal 



SpeechFest 2019

WHS SpeechFest 2019 was held on Wednesday evening and it was a fantastic event with some highly entertaining and thought-provoking 
speeches from a very talented group of students. A big thank you to our expert judges, Craig “Ferg” Ferguson and Johnny Quinn.

There was a Junior and Senior division and the competition was fierce, with topics ranging from what it means to be a man in the 21st century 
to the impact of political instability on youth, to the importance of showing resilience, and we were even lucky enough to have a philosophy 
lesson that challenged our understanding of what we deem to be ‘knowledge’! 

Every single one of the speakers proved that they really do have the gift of the gab!

The results are as follows:

Best Junior Speaker: Lachy Boniface
Runner-up Junior: Primrose Johnson
Best Senior Speaker: Ryan Connaghan
Runner-up Senior: Claudia Snow
People’s Choice: Claudia Snow and George Thompson

Congratulations to the winners and all of the Junior and Senior finalists. 

Lucy Ford, Assistant Head of English

A reminder to all parents that Red Oaks Drive, outside of WHS, is a no-stopping zone and vehicles are not permitted to stop in bus stops, cycle 
lanes or on dotted yellow lines. We are increasingly concerned about the safety of our students as vehicles pull out into traffic, perform U-Turns 
or block the bus area whilst students are crossing the road as they arrive and depart school each morning. It is disappointing to hear that the 
QLDC staff monitoring the area have been subjected to abuse by both parents and students. Please take this opportunity to talk to students 
about responsible driving behaviour, and set a good example by complying with road regulations.

Parents picking up students after school are also reminded that they should not be parking in the car parking spaces at the back of Remarkables 
House whilst waiting to collect their children. These spaces belong to, and are paid for by the tenants in the building. The school has received 
repeated feedback (and photos) of parents using these parking spots. Parents wishing to avoid traffic within the school perimeter are encour-
aged to meet their children in the public car park on Hawthorne Drive which is 250m from the school and has free parking for 2 hours. 

Andrea Wilton-Connell, Executive Officer

Before School and After School Drop Off

UNSW Global ICAS Assessments 

In September a group of students participated in the ICAS Competitions in English, Maths, Science and Digital Technology, with 31 entries and 
some very good achievements against some of the top students in Australasia. See below for table of results. 

A reminder that lots of opportunities to support students who want to extend their thinking are available through the Classroom, ‘Curious Minds’. 
We strongly encourage students (& families) to join by using the following Class Code: (fvyhtiz).   

Students that were ranked in the top 11% of New Zealand entries for their year level received Distinction awards. 

Oded Nathan, Senior Deputy Principal

Back to Top



Year 13 Bungy

For years The AJ Hackett Bungy NZ Jump Start programme has been giving WHS Year 13 students the chance to Jump, for free, from the histor-
ic Kawarau Bridge, as a part of their graduation celebrations.

It’s become an annual Rite of Passage in Queenstown (& Auckland too), & Henry Van Asch, one of the company’s co-founders, says about the 
programme “In other parts of the world, school leavers celebrate in all sorts of weird and wonderful ways but here in Queenstown, there’s noth-
ing more fitting than a Bungy jump. It’s our gift of an iconic Kiwi experience to the local students who have grown up in the home of Bungy and a 
taste of the attitude that will see them through into the next stage of their lives”.

We hope that by offering students the chance to Jump, we can help them take the plunge into adulthood. And by getting the next generation of 
Bungy Jumpers excited, we’ll make them proud of what their community has to offer.

“We know Bungy gives these students an incredible boost to their confidence – knowing that if they can do this, they can do anything” 

AJ Hackett Bungy

Back to Top

Don’t miss out on the Wakatipu High School Foundation’s annual Golf Tournament which will be held at Millbrook Resort in Queenstown on 
Wednesday 11 December!

Click here to register your team of 4 today.

WHS Foundation Annual Golf Tournament

https://www.wakatipuhsfoundation.co.nz/events.html
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Year 10 students will be released from school on Friday 15th November to work in the Basin to earn money for the iconic ‘rite of passage’ 
Branches camp.

With growing student numbers we require increased support from the community to ensure we can place all students. If you are able to offer a 
job(s) or make a donation so that students can work for the elderly or community groups please contact me. We like students to work between 
five and eight hours at a starting rate of $11 and hour. My email address is: bennieandphill@xtra.co.nz (please note the two ll’s in phill)

Bennie Neilson - Volunteer Work Day Coordinator

Year 10 Branches Camp - Branches Work Day 2019 - Work Wanted

Year 10 Branches Camp

Preparations for the annual Branches Camp are well underway. The first student meeting was held on Friday 18th during Ako time. A weekly 
email will be sent to parents/caregivers outlining the key items covered in each of the student meetings. Today parents/caregivers should have 
received an email with a link to the Branches Health, Medical and Consent Form for your child. Please complete and submit it before Friday 1 
November. A separate Branches Transport Google Form will be emailed next week.

Bridget Janse, Branches Camp Coordinator

WakaMaths

Yesterday our students competed in the annual WakaMaths House Competition Event. WakaMaths is a fast-paced and exciting competition where 
teams of four compete under pressure to solve maths puzzles. The team runner collects the questions and delivers their team answer to judges in 
a race against time to solve the most problems in 20 minutes!

2020 WHS Musical Auditions

The Wakatipu Arts department is pleased to announce that the Musical for 2020 will be “All Shook Up”. “All Shook Up” is a 2004 American juke-
box musical with music from Elvis Presley’s songbook and inspired by a book by Joe DiPietro. The musical premiered on Broadway in 2005 and 
is a modern adaptation of Shakespeares’ twelfth night. 
 
Auditions will be held in the next few weeks for the current students at WHS. Any students interested in auditioning for the cast or wanting to 
take part in our crew please click the link here and fill out the form. 
 
Parent Support 
We are also keen to hear from parents who have experience in the areas of Set Design, Costume, and Hair and would be willing to support our 
crews for 2020. Anyone interested please email jhansen@wakatipu.school.nz.

Jake Hansen, Drama Teacher

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSds2vpyepJdJ4lcd6Fk1mZA6O7m5ZOJ0MfRT3UkHzJFmWe7ZA/viewform?usp=sf_link
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Term 4 Music Events

The first few weeks of Term 4 are very busy for the music students so below is a summary of what’s happening:

Friday 18 October
Songwriting competition event. “Songs of the Wakatipu”. WHS theatre starting at  5.30. Features compositions by WHS students

Thursday 24 October
Invercargill jazz competition for the Jazz combo

Saturday 26/Sunday 27 October
Jazz events for the jazz bands
 
Wednesday 30 October
Cultural Blues awards

Thursday 31 October
Jazz combo visit to primary schools

Tuesday 1 November
Senior prize giving

Alison Price, HoLA Arts

Last Friday night saw the inaugural ‘Songs of the Wakatipu’ songwriting event. It was a great night showcasing 11 songs from a range of solo 
and band acts from WHS students. The overall prize was recording time in the Neill Finn studio in Auckland so there was much anticipation 
from the students. The judges found themselves deadlocked with two acts so both ended up as joint winners. Congratulations to Greta Balfour 
and Murphy’s Law (Adriana Calabrese, Sam Chan, Alfie Parvin, Eric Sebastian, Gareth Harcombe with Jordan McVicar as lyric co-writer). Huge 
thanks to Turn Up the Music for their support of this event and the great opportunity it has provided for our students. 

You can watch all the performances here. 

Alison Price, HoLA Arts

Songwriting Event

This month students part of the Climbing Youth Development Team have been able to push their limits by training on the indoor wall at 
Base Camp and the Event Centre and by putting their learning into practice by climbing on the real rock. Weekends have been busy and 
students went to Hero Wall (Fernhill) and Wye Creek. The main focus has been learning climbing techniques to be able to scale harder 
routes and how to be safe climbers. This team is sponsored by the Queenstown Climbing Club and by the New Zealand Mountain Film 
Festival.

Guillaume Charton, HoLA Languages

Students Climbing Around Queenstown

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1QUwI5aOGqEBMYwy2GiWm8jTdyf50jaAG?usp=sharing
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Logo Lazer Tag

The Year 9s had an exciting start to their Term 4 Resistant materials classes with a fast paced logo project. The project was designed to accel-
erate their conceptual design generation. Students had one week only to design, collaborate and produce a final group outcome for their team. 
The chosen group design was created using coloured acetate and students had to make their logo visible to their group in the lazer tag darken 
room. Game Over generously donated 8 lazer tag games for the groups to play with winning teams taking the most points on the day. Students 
enjoyed the challenge of working collaboratively with a time pressure to make a prototype to tria in the environment it was intended for. Stu-
dents were fantastic ambassadors for Wakatipu High School while off-site. Thank you again to Game Over for supporting our students learning 
in Technology. 

Rebecca Lund, Hard Materials Teacher

The latest issue of the Leaving School magazine is available online. It is packed full with information which will help your students in 
Years 11–13 as they plan for their futures post high school.

‘Leaving School’ Magazine

All senior students need to return the books, cameras, computers and magazines that they have borrowed from school before they begin 
their exams. If students are returning next year, they will have the opportunity to borrow books for the Christmas break (just speak to the 
librarian)!

Librarian

Kia ora Lockers

Can all senior students please clean out their lockers and return the lock to Student Services before they go on study leave.

Meronea Nathan, Admin Support - Student Services

http://oliverlee.co.nz/leavingschool-issue17/


Free Yoga

All students over 15 years old are welcome to the free yoga sessions and no gear is needed as this will be provided by Lululemon.

Vicki Patton, Guidance Counsellor
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Sports Report - Week 2

Cricket - Otago Country U18 Girls Team 
Well done to the following girls who were selected to represent Otago Country in the U19 Girls Cricket team, Kloe Vermeir, Paige Loggenberg and 
Lucy Viggers. The girls are travelling to Invercargill this weekend to play in an U19 Girls Cricket tournament.

Swimming - National Short Course Swimming Championship 
Kaleb Poole, Sara Jameson and Isaak Frewen travelled to Auckland in the first week of the holidays to compete in the National Short Course 
Swimming Championships. All 3 had brilliant swims, achieving personal best times and some fantastic results. Especially in the 400 individual 
medley, with both Sara and Isaak placing 7th in their age group and Kaleb placing 6th. Kaleb and Sara managed two other top 20 placings in 
their age group. While Isaak produced two more top 10 efforts in the 200m Fly and 100 IM. 

Our small team of students performed extremely well. Especially considering the adversities they have faced through the year, moving outdoors 
to the Arrowtown pool for training.  All 3 join the rest of the club now training hard for the National Age Group (Long course) championship in 
April 2020. 

Alexa Peters, Sports Coordinator



School Programme Coordinator

20 hours/week
Fixed term contract for three years
Start date January 2020

The Graeme Dingle Foundation is a leader in youth development in Aotearoa. We provide tamariki and rangatahi with the opportunity to build 
self-confidence and learn valuable life skills through our school-based programmes.

Graeme Dingle Foundation, in conjunction with Wakatipu High School, are currently looking for a Programme Coordinator to deliver the Stars 
programme in Wakatipu High School. This important and rewarding role will involve you supporting and developing senior students (peer men-
tors) with their leadership skills, as they mentor and support new entrant Year 9 students with their transition to high school.  

The ideal candidate will be an effective facilitator with excellent team leadership and relationship management skills, have well developed com-
munication skills and experience working with young people.  Some flexibility in working hours is required.

We’re looking for someone with the following:

Qualifications and Experience
•	 Previous experience, knowledge and/or qualification in youth development (e.g. social work, sports or education);
•	 Experience and confidence in presenting to groups;
•	 Experience facilitating events and working with schools is desirable.

Skills and attributes required
•	 Motivated to work alongside and develop young people;
•	 Excellent team leadership and relationship management skills;
•	 Excellent oral and written communication skills;
•	 Highly organised with strong time management skills;
•	 A “can do” attitude, enthusiastic and energetic;
•	 Good understanding of diversity and cultural differences.

If you meet these requirements alongside wanting to make a positive difference for young people in the Wakatipu Basin, we would love to hear 
from you.

This role is subject to a clean police vet as required under the Vulnerable Children’s Act. A job description is available upon request.

Please apply with CV and cover letter to: apply@wakatipu.school.nz

Applications close at midday on Tuesday 29 October 2019 with interviews in the week of 11 November 2019.  

Vacancy - School Programme Coordinator

Back to Top



Cafe Assistant/Barista

We are looking for an experienced professional to join the Wakatipu High School Support Staff Team. The role is a permanent position, 8am - 
4pm daily, Term Time only.
 
Our ideal candidate will have the following skills;
•	 Experience as a Barista
•	 Experience with customer service and point of sale systems
•	 Experience with inventory management
•	 Food hygiene knowledge
•	 Experience working with children will be held in high regard

Duties will include;
•	 Coffee and food service
•	 Stocking of food and beverages including stock control and inventory management
•	 Cleaning duties in areas where food is served including work surfaces and cooking equipment

Please email apply@wakatipu.school.nz for a copy of the full Position Description.
 
As this is a permanent role, only NZ permanent residents and citizens need apply. Holders of temporary work visas will not be considered.
 
Applications close midday Friday 8 November 2019.

Vacancy - Cafe Assistant/Barista

Back to Top



T H A N K S  T O  O U R  B U S I N E S S  P A R T N E R S !

A W H I  F U N D 

F O C U S  2 0 1 9

B E C O M E  A
B U S I N E S S  
P A R T N E R

The success of the WHS Foundation depends on the strength of its partnerships with community and
business leaders.  The WHS Foundation business partnership program works with a dynamic group of
local companies and professionals who recognise that an exceptional high school offering a great "all-
round" education is key to retain families in the region, develop the future employees and entrepreneurs
of the Wakatipu Basin and strengthen our local community.  Interested in being a part of it? 
Contact our Executive Officer on wakatipuhsfoundation@gmail.com or 022 327 9397

The WHS Foundation is having a very real and positive impact in our school community, funding
the school approx $200,000 per year and raising over $1.4 million dollars for Wakatipu High
School since 2013.
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Total Money 
Committed
$200, 000

Awhi Financial
Hardship &

BYOD
 

Peer Support
Programme

 

Scholarship Classes
 

Teacher Aide
 

English Language
Support

 

Extra-curricular Coaches /
Managers

 

Student Software 
 

Akonga Passport 

Leadership Development
Programme

 

L O O K I N G  F O R W A R D  -  G I V I N G  B A C K

We understand that on occasion, families may
need assistance in meeting the costs of various
aspects of school life.
Supported by the WHS Foundation, WHS
operates the Awhi Fund, named for the M a ori
word for 'help'. This fund is designed to assist
families cover the costs of almost any aspect of
school life, such as uniform, fees, 'BYOD'
devices, camps and school/extra-curricular trips.
 
If you would like to get more information about
Awhi, please contact a school Guidance
Counsellor to arrange a confidential meeting.

PLATINUM PARTNERS

GOLD PARTNERS

ASSOCIATE PARTNERS

PARTNERS

Adventure Group
Affleck O'Meara
Anderson Lloyd

Bridgestone Tyrecentre
Black ZQN

Cavell Leitch
Cookie Time

Craigs Investment Partners
Crowne Howarth

Deloitte Queenstown
Flame Bar & Grill

Goldfields Jewellers
Highlands Game Over

Kinloch Lodge
KJet

Lakes Weekly Bulletin
Lane Neave

McCulloch & Partners
Mitre 10 Mega

NZSKI
Pacific Travel Planners

Placemakers
Remarkable Park Town Centre

Trinity Development
Westwood Group Holdings
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Wakatipu High School Foundation



WHS Mobile App
Upcoming events and important dates

now available on the WHS App Calendar

You can now get information on our important upcoming events on the ‘Calendar’ section of our WHS App. It’s free to download and 
use for iOS and Android devices. Once you have the app on your smartphone or tablet, simply hit ‘Calendar’ to view important upcoming 

events. You can also tap on the three bars in the top left to bring up the menu, then use the ‘Alert Subscriptions’ option to select what 
groups, years, or subjects apply to you. The WHS App is recommended for both students and parents. 

Push Notifications
The app allows you to select alert groups so that you 
only get notifications relevant to you such as:
​
 - Whole School information alerts
 - Sports and activities reminders
 - Year level events
 - House announcements
 - Buses updates, such as lateness or breakdowns

This feature will help ensure that you receive only 
messages that are applicable to you.

​Other Features
The app also gives you quick links to:
 - Report your child’s absence
 - Log into the WHS Portal
 - Access the school notices
 - Read the latest newsletter
 - Quick link to the school website
 - Check upcoming  calendar events
 - Contact the school

Back to Top

Important Dates

Date Event Who

Friday 25 October Sporting Blues All Students

Monday 28 October Labour Day – No School All Students

Wednesday 30 October Cultural Blues All Students

Friday 1 November Senior Prizegiving Year 11/12/13

Monday 4 – Thursday 7 

November
Tutorial Week Year 11/12/13

Friday 8 November NCEA Exams Begin Year 11/12/13



Caretaker - Handyman
•    Attractive and competitive salary
•    Excellent development opportunities and training
•    Great team environment
The Role
We require a Caretaker- Handyman to join our Facility Management team to work full time 
afternoon shift 1pm to 9pm weekdays at Wakatipu High School in Queenstown.

Reporting to the Facilities Coordinator you will be required to care, maintain and develop 
the customer site and associated facilities, using professional techniques in accordance with 
approved plans, policies and hours allocated. 

Responsibilities include:
• Completing diverse work requests within the time frames given
• Performing minor repairs
• Giving direction and working alongside specialist contractors
• Undertaking regular facility inspections
• Computer based systems and tasks

Skills and Experience
To be successful, experience in a similar role would be beneficial however those with a 
practical, hands-on and problem solving skill set are encouraged to apply. While having 
a well-developed applicable skill base and the ethic and attitude to succeed is highly 
desirable.
A related qualification will be very highly regarded and a current driver’s licence is also 
essential.
A solid basic computer skill base is required.
The ability to legally work full time in New Zealand is required.
If you know you fit this role don’t miss out! Apply now!

Who are we?
Programmed Facility Management is leading provider of asset management, facilities 
maintenance and project management services across a multitude of industries. Working 
with Programmed Facility Management means you will become part of the Programmed 
family: a company that encourages career development, supports flexibility and cares about 
your personal wellbeing and safety.

Programmed supports a workplace culture of zero harm and encourages this in all that we 
do.

Programmed strives for diversity, inclusion and equality of our people. We seek a workforce 
that is representative of the communities we work in. We encourage people of all cultures, 
gender, age, sexual orientation or abilities to apply.

To learn more about working with Programmed, we encourage you to visit our website:
https://programmed.co.nz/careers



Proceeds go towards supporting our childrens’ Kapa Haka and Te Ao Māori learning in school

on Sale NOW

Saturday 9th NOVEmber, ARROWTOWN ATHENAEUM
Doors Open 6pm

$65pp

Cash Bar and Auctions on the Night An R18 Event

Tickets on sale NOW from the  
Arrowtown School Office & The Lakes District Museum 



  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
WE NEED MORE 
CAREGIVERS 

Can you provide a stable and loving environment for tamariki until it’s safe for them 
to return home? 
 
All children need a place where they can feel at home with their wider whānau or 
caregivers. Those who can give them aroha, a place of belonging and connection 
with family, whakapapa and culture 
 
Caregiving can be hard at times but the rewards can be amazing. Your aroha can 
make all the difference. 
 
For more information about becoming an Oranga Tamariki caregiver, please get in 
touch anytime on: 
 
 
 
 

0508 CARERS (0508 227 377) 
www.orangatamariki.govt.nz 
 





Housekeeping Supervisor  
 

Queenstown Mews, 10/12 Frankton Road is seeking a versatile 
person to fill our soon to be vacant Housekeeping Supervisor role.  

This is a two day, permanent part-time role with set shifts on Monday 
8.30 – 12.30 and Friday 8.30 – 2pm. Your other hours are flexible with 
more than two days available some weeks if you wanted.  

The resort is great, lovely small team, relaxed environment, one 
changeover day per week.   

The successful person must have an eye for detail, a reasonable level 
of fitness and a willingness to get stuck in!  

Some of the duties you will carry out: 

• Reception 
• Small computer and admin. tasks 
• Supervising staff 
• Communicating well with guests and staff 
• Lone working 
• Stock ordering 
• Inspecting units and reporting maintenance issues 

Applications to nicola.warren@classicholidays.co.nz / 027 222 5579 
 

 

 

Inspire Golf at Frankton Golf Centre are offering an ideal opportunity for High 
School students to give golf a go. 

 

For 7 weeks beginning Tuesday 29th of October we will be offering 1 x ½ hour 
individual lesson every fortnight (3 x lessons) and 1 x supervised group practice 
session a week. 

Girls only group is available. 

All equipment will be supplied.  

Includes ½ price range balls for at any stage during the 7 weeks. 

Practice sessions will include games and on course coaching. 

Designed to challenge students in a fun learning environment. 

Cost $189 per student for the 7 weeks. 

Contact the Golf Centre on 03 4423584 or inspiregolfqt@gmail.com to sign up or 
for more info. 

Give Golf a Go in Term 4! JOIN NADIA TO  
CELEBRATE THE LAUNCH  

OF HER NEW BOOK

Tuesday 5th November
Remarkables Primary School, 49 Lake Avenue, Frankton, Queenstown

VIP ADMISSION INCLUDES: 
Early entrance and exclusive meet and greet  

with Nadia before the event (6pm -7pm)
Goodie Bag on arrival (valued at over $80) which  

includes a copy of Nadia’s New Book Vegful

Nibbles and refreshments
Strictly Limited numbers $75

GENERAL ADMISSION 
7pm - 9pm 

Includes nibbles and refreshments
Cooking Demo and Q & A

$25 

All Proceeds going to Remarkables Primary School Library fund.  
Tickets from Eventfinda.co.nz or Queenstown Airport and Cromwell Paper Plus  

Books for sale on the night, Nadia will be happy to sign copies.



SUMMER
SEASON
EVERY SATURDAY 

9AM TO 2PM 
26TH OCT - 11TH APR 2020 

School of Music and Creative Media 
Production Māori Scholarship

Supports a Māori student to pursue and 
achieve success in the Bachelor of 
Creative Media Production or Bachelor of 
Commercial Music.

Value: 1x $10,000
Application deadline: 31 October

School of Music and Creative Media 
Production Pasifika Scholarship

Supports a Pacific student to pursue and 
achieve success in the Bachelor of 
Creative Media Production or Bachelor of 
Commercial Music.

Value: 1x $10,000
Application deadline: 31 October

School of Design Māori and Pasifika 
Award

Supports Māori and Pacific students to 
pursue and achieve success in the 
Bachelor of Design with Honours.

Value: Minimum $1000
Application deadline: 31 October

School of Design Māori Award

Supports Māori students to pursue and 
achieve success in the Bachelor of 
Design with Honours in any of the 
following subjects: concept, industrial, 
fashion, spatial, textile or visual 
communication design.

Value: $1000
Application deadline: 31 October
Contact: Astrid Visser
A.Visser1@massey.ac.nz

Toioho ki Āpiti Bachelor of Māori 
Visual Arts Undergraduate 
Scholarships

Supports New Zealand students enrolling 
full time in the Bachelor of Māori Visual Arts 
(BMVA) programme. Open for scholarship 
applications into 2020.

Value: Multiple scholarships available
Application deadline: Varies
Contact: Israel Birch
I.T.Birch@massey.ac.nz

Scholarships
from the
College of 
Creative Arts

Design
Fine Arts
Commercial Music
Creative Media Production
Māori Visual Arts

Closing 31 Oct

Find out more
creative.massey.ac.nz

Māori Visual Arts
Scholarships

Commercial 
Music
Scholarships

Creative Media
Production
Scholarships

Creative Media
Production
Scholarships

School of Design
Māori Award

School of Design
Māori and 
Pasifika Award

create 
with us



THURSDAY  OCTOBER  31ST  

JOIN  US  FOR

GIANTS 

& DEMONS

5 :30 -6 :30PM  @ FRANKTON  LIBRARY

MĀORI  MYTHS  &  LEGENDS

OF  THE  WAKATIPU  

 TOLD BY SPECIAL GUEST AND KAUMĀTUA
DARREN REWI

26  HAWTHORNE  DRIVE ,  FRANKTON  

P :  03  441  3680  E :  FRANKTON .LIBRARY@QLDC .GOVT .NZ

Phil Hartshorn's Dunedin School of Music

Guitar, Drums and Bass Tuition
Full Time Professional Music Teaching.
Phil Hartshorn BA (HONS) PGDip Tching
Web: http://www.dunedinguitar.nz/
Phone: 021 075 0927

Please watch this video if you wish to know more
I  ntroducing Philip Hartshorn's Dunedin School of Music 





NOVEMBER 9TH / 10TH  2019
at SHERWOOD

Facebook & Instagram    @qtwritersfestival
http://qtwritersfestival.nz/

GENEROUSLY SPONOSORED BY:

Auckland Learning Base 21–25 Oct 2019

Christchurch Learning Base 29 Oct–1 Nov 2019



AUDITION CALL 
 

 
 

Following the success of last year's Christmas Show celebrating the volunteers in our community we present 
the 2019 Christmas Show - bigger and better than ever!  This annual show is an integral part of the events 
calendar and gives the community and families a chance to celebrate and get excited about Christmas together! 
 
Our producers are seeking a talented cast of children and young people who can sing, dance and act aged 
between 8-18 years old along with adult singers. 
 
Auditions will be held on Saturday 12th October 2019 

 
Please email qtxmasstars@gmail.com for more information and scheduled audition times. 

 

 

 

" I highly recommend to anyone interested in dancing, singing or drama to 
audition for our amazing Christmas Show! Last year I was lucky enough to be 
cast in the lead role, which was an incredibly fun and rewarding journey! It has 
helped me with my confidence on stage both with singing and acting. Such an 
amazingly talented cast of local kids (and a few adults) who I now have a great 

bond with. The 2018 Xmas show was my favourite one yet! " 
Bethany Graf who played the main character - Georgie 

Tickets: $25 individual / $25 per couple

At the workshop Kate will:
 » Show you lots of ways you can reduce waste at home
 » Introduce you to sustainable household products
 » Show the environmental impact of the choices you make
 » Dispel the myth about what happens to your waste

Kate Meads will teach you exciting and inspirational ways to minimise waste, while 
introducing you to modern sustainable products for use in the home.

$100
Gift Bag

with every

ticket sold!

Booking fees may apply.

Queenstown Events Centre. 33 Joe O’Connell Drive, Frankton.

QUEENSTOWN

Monday 
18 November

6.00pm - 8.30pm
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